
 

 

 

LAKE HELEN NEWSLETTER 
NOVEMBER 30, 2017 

 

 

GENERAL BAND MEETING 
 

 
DECEMBER 6, 2017 

 

 
Resource Centre - 7:00 PM 

AGENDA 

1) Motion 
2) Rental Housing Policy 
3) Quarterly business update Properties 
4) Quarterly business update IB LP 

(Woodlands) 
5) Audit presentation 
6) Annuities update 
7) SuperCom 
8) Open Forum 

 

ONTARIO WORKS 
 

OW cheque pickup is Dec 1st so 
please get your info in. 

Cheques will not be processed if 
your info is not received 

 

FULL MOON CEREMONY 
 

DECEMBER 4, 2017 
 

6:00 PM 
 

RESOURCE CENTRE 
 

 

Caterer Needed 
 

Caterer needed for our Community Christmas Party on  
December 16, 2017.  

 

Please have your bid and menu to Cheyenne  
by December 1st at noon. 

 
Bids should include dinner, desserts, beverages, set up and 

clean up for approximately 250 people. 
 

The caterer is responsible for plates, cups and silverware.  
Please note that the Legion has these items, however you are 

responsible for washing dishes if so. 
 



 

 
Hello Everybody, 
 
For the months of November & December we have decided that 
we are going to start a non-perishable food box to donate. 
Please try and bring 1 or more non-perishable food items to ALL 
community events during these months to be donated for the 
Christmas Holidays. Anything is appreciated, but it is not 
mandatory. 
 
We look forward to seeing some community support! 
 
Thanks,  
Service Providers 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Red Rock Indian Band 
 

 
 

This year’s Christmas Party will be held on December 16th. 
 

Gifts are for children 16 and under.  
 

Must be a community member or a RRIB member to receive a gift.  
 

Attendance is mandatory for gifts. 
 

Please call Cheyenne, Jolene, or Tina to sign up 
*DEADLINE DECEMBER 1, 2017 AT 4 PM* 

 

 
 

 



  

 
ATTENTION ELDERS 

 
A.L.E. 3 COMMUNITY GET TOGETHER 

HOSTED BY BZA 
 

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 5TH, 2017 
1:15 – 3:15 

 
IF YOU ARE INTERESTED 

 
Call Lucille or Jolene 

 

 
NATIVE LANGUAGE 

 
Board Room 

 
6:05 pm 

 

 
December 5th 

 
December 12th 

 
December 19th 

 

DRAFT RENTAL POLICY/APPLICATION 

 
TONIGHT***TONIGHT***TONIGHT 

 
2ND MEETING TO REVIEW THE DRAFT RENTAL POLICY/APPLICATION  
 

NOVEMBER 30 AT 7 PM @ BOARDROOM AT BAND OFFICE 
 

 
FREE PUBLIC SKATING 

Nipigon Arena  
 

Saturdays from 7-8 
 

Sponsored by RRIB 
Open to everybody 

 

 
 



 

 



 

 

 

When:  Sunday, December 3, 2017 

Super Jackpot 56#s or less $1000.00 



 

 



 

 



 
 

Red Rock Indian Band, Watershed Management & Climate Change Adaptation 
Plan Projects seeks a female youth between Grade 8 and Grade 12 to sit as a 

member on Climate Change team as a “Youth Ambassador”. If you are interested, 
please call band office leave your name and phone number with Susan Kwisses. 

 
For those in high school you will be able to collect community hours. If you 

require further information call Susan Kwisses (807) 887-2510   No deadline to 
submit names. 

 
“The water of Mother Earth she carries for us, and as women we carry life 

through our bodies.  As women we are life-givers, protectors of the water, and 
that’s why we are very inclined to give Mother Earth the respect that she needs 

got the water.” ~Joseph Mandamin 
 

 

 
OTN (Ontario Telemedicine Network) Machine 

 
Dear Community Members: 
We are looking for interest in using an OTN machine. 
The OTN is used for the things like  

❖ Meeting with Doctors or health care professionals  

❖ Counselling regarding- Mental Health and addictions, financial, 

relationship, youth and child counselling, etc. 

In choosing to come to the band office to use this machine in a private setting, it 
would save you a trip out of town. 
 
Please email or phone Rodnie or Lindsey at the band office with your opinions by 
December 1st 2017. 
 

Rodnie.wright@rrib.ca -887-2309 
Lindsey.mcguire@rrib.ca -887-3724 

Meegwetch 
 
 

 

 



 

FLYER DELIVERY PERSON WANTED 

The Red Rock Indian Band is now accepting bids to perform flyer delivery 

on a weekly basis. The duties for this contract are as follows: 

CONTRATOR DUTIES 

1. Deliver flyers to residents of Lake Helen Reserve, and the two local 

businesses (Gas Stations). 

2. Flyers are to be delivered immediately upon receipt. Flyers are 

usually ready for distribution by 3:00 p.m. (There may be 

programming in the evening usually at 6:00 p.m. or 7:00 p.m.) 

3. Flyers are to be delivered once weekly each Thursday. The 

occasional emergency flyer could be requested by Chief and Council. 

4. Flyers are to be delivered to the community member’s door and 

placed in a mailbox or securely inside the door/door handle. 

5. Contractor is to notify the front desk receptionist if they are unable 

to deliver at any time and it is the contractor’s responsibility to find 

an alternate to deliver the flyers. 

 

Sealed Bids will be accepted until 12:00 PM December 1, 2017 and may 

be submitted in person to the band office. 

 

 
YOUTHSPACE 

 
“Did you know that if you text Youthspace when you are feeling 
depressed or suicidal, a crisis worker will text you back immediately and 
continue to text with you? Many people, especially millennials, don't like 
talking on the phone and would feel much more comfortable texting. This 
is a free service anyone.” 
 

Youthspace: 778-783-0177 across Canada. 
 

Service available 6pm to midnight, daily. 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

HAPPY 1ST BIRTHDAY 
MR. MAN 

& 
HAPPY 61ST BIRTHDAY 

KAREN WAWIA 
 

WHO SHARE THE SAME SPECIAL DAY. 
 

WE LOVE YOU BOTH. 
 

ALICIA, RYAN, KIDS AND DOGS! 
 
 

 

  



 

  



 

  



 



Youth Board Representative Posting  
 

 

If you are within the ages of 18-29 and interested in learning about community First Nations 

governance, you will be pleased to know that the Governance Development Network is 

seeking one Aboriginal Youth from Ontario to be a representative on our board. As a Youth 

Board Representative, you will benefit from the relationship and networking opportunities 

which will be presented.    

 

The successful candidate will sit with an experienced board of directors, a chief and an 

elder. As the youth member you will provide insight as to how to approach a more youthful 

audience.   

 

This role requires that you are committed to attending and participating in all Governance 

Development Network meetings. These meeting occur face-to-face and 

teleconference.  Your contribution and participation in providing input will be highly 

valued.  It is also very important if you are employed that your employer is in support of 

your commitments as a Youth Representative which will include some travel and 

participation.   

 

If this sounds like you, please submit a Letter of Interest explaining the following questions:  

• What community are you from? 

 

• Why are you interested? 

 

• What you feel you could contribute to the board?  
 

 

The deadline for submission will be at 4pm on Friday, December 15th, 

2017.  
  

Please address your letter to Mathew Lane, Executive Director and send it by fax  

807-286-7765 or email mlane@governancedevelopment.org.  

 

 If you have any further questions, please feel free to contact me.   

 

Sincerely,  

  

Mathew Lane, Executive Director Governance Development Network   
 

 

  



 

 



 

 
 
 
 

The highway at the bridge is scheduled 
to close traffic on the night of 

December 13th, 2017 
 

The closure will be performed at night 
and will not exceed 30 minutes per 

closure. 
 

Additional information will be provided 
as we approach the closure. 

 
 

 
SORRY FOR ANY INCONVENIENCE. 

 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 


